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128.
Ms P K Mothoagae (ANC) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:


Whether his department has any programme in place to educate schools on rainwater harvesting for drinking and gardening purposes in both rural and urban areas;  if not, why not;  if so, what are the relevant details?
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REPLY:

Yes.  The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry has a national schools-based water education programme called the 2020 Vision For Water Programme, which was established in 1996.  The 2020 Vision project has been successfully implemented throughout South Africa, and continues to grow through the number of partnerships my Department has engaged in.  It has recently changed titles to become a broad school’s Water Education Programme (WEP), in order to include, amongst other issues, a component around alien vegetation.

Thus, the WEP certainly covers rainwater harvesting for both domestic and gardening purposes.  The WEP adopts an integrated approach and aims to educate and empower the youth.  Through an outcomes-based (OBE) approach learners and educators are provided with information and life skills that will enable them to be aware of water related issues, such as scarcity and value of water, efficient use and conservation, alien invasive plants and quality management.

A draft water resource pack with various water projects dealing with water quality and quantity, wetlands, harvesting, plants and water-wise gardening has been developed by my Department.  It is a useful resource for the implementation of OBE by educators.  Water harvesting is one of the projects contained in the resource pack.  The resource pack is presented to educators through awareness workshops, and they select the projects based on the needs and priorities of their schools.  The projects are designed to suit the framework of the school curriculum.

The WEP is implemented in all the nine provinces, in partnership with the National Department of Education’s National Environmental Education Programme. In 2001, awareness about the Programme has been created to 7 691 educators of grades 5 and 9 (intermediate phase), through workshops. This year those educators will identify water-related projects in their schools and implement water projects that will address the identified projects within the school curriculum.  They will also be capacitated about development of integrated school environmental management plans.

